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The Northern Light is published  
monthly September thru May  

with one summer issue.   

If there is an omission or an error,  
please contact the editor so a  

correction can be made. 
Thank You                                               

Tammy Hickman, Newsletter Editor 

In 2014 the Session of Northminster voted 
to approve the pursuit of a Lilly             
Endowment Clergy Renewal Grant.  The 
grant is a lump sum financial gift to the 
congregation. The grant program rewards 
congregations and pastors who have 
demonstrated an ability to sustain a       
relatively healthy relationship over a period 

of years, and who would benefit from a brief pause to reset and regroup 
for the coming years of shared ministry.  

We applied for the grant in 2016 and were declined. The second grant 
application has now been completed. The application will be sent to 
Christian Theological Seminary in Indianapolis by April 13th, 2018.  The 
grant applications are submitted during the spring, and the churches and 
pastors find out in August of that same year if the grant has been    
awarded.  

The committee for our second application consisted of Carl Ahlm, Jim 
Griffin, Diana Harrison, and Cherie and Jim Lamborn. I offer thanks to 
the Renewal Committee for their hours of hard work. They worked with 
me to complete a 10-page narrative that was made available in hard copy 
format at the March 18th Congregational Meeting. Time was set on 
March 18th at the congregational meeting for the purpose of answering 
questions, but if you missed that opportunity, several questions are     
answered below.  

The Renewal Committee is open to further questions because this       
renewal time includes activities for the congregation, as well as for     
Sarah, Dwight, Chloe and Phoebe. If you’d like a copy of the narrative 
portion or the applications in its entirety and did not receive one, please 
phone or email the church office and we can send one to you. It is an  
exciting and amusing read. 

The narrative portion of the application articulates why we feel like 
Northminster Presbyterian and I are a good choice to receive the grant, 
the specific activities during the renewal time, the intended benefits, and 
a history of the congregation and of my ministry career.  

In addition to the narrative portions of the application, I am writing to 
inform you some basic information about the grant provided in an FAQ 
(frequently asked questions) and answer format. Please read the          
following questions and answers and determine if you’d like to know 
more about the Lilly Endowment Clergy Renewal Grant.  

 

                                                Continued on next page 
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Why did we apply for the grant other than because it was available? Here are a few reasons: 

1)   The Lilly Endowment cares about congregations and their health and clergy folks and their health. The grant is   
specifically designed to re-energize a congregation, a pastor and family serving the congregation, and the      
relationship between the pastor and the congregation. 

2)   We’ve shared nearly 11 years of ministry together and we’d like to keep from sliding into complacency and      
maintaining status quo. We’d like to have more years of ministry together. 

When would this 90-day period of renewal take place? 

June 1, 2019-August 31, 2019 

Who would take over pastoral duties while Dwight, Sarah, and the girls are away? 

A PC(USA) Teaching Elder (preferred) would be hired for 90 days if the grant is awarded.  This person would assume 
preaching and worship leadership on Sundays, provide some pastoral care (but not all), moderate session meetings,   
conduct funerals, baptisms, and weddings.   

The Ruling Elders, Deacons and Congregation as a whole will assume additional responsibilities as mundane as        
unlocking and locking the building on Sundays, or as sacred as visiting someone in their home or hospital room. 

I don’t get 90 days off from work or a 90-day vacation. Why should he? 

It isn’t a vacation. The hope is for uninterrupted time away from ministry to reconnect with family, breathe, observe 
Sabbath, and enjoy some activities that would otherwise likely never be available to my family and me.  This grant is 
available because someone at the Lilly Endowment thought enough about the health of congregations, clergy people, 
and the relationship between them that they invested millions of dollars to ensure their ongoing health. 

Why should Northminster pay for Dwight, Sarah and his girls to travel and for the church to hire help while he is 
away? 

There is NO FINANCIAL COST TO THE CHURCH.  The grant is for $50,000.  ALL of the activities are fully   
funded at the expense of the Lilly Endowment. No money will be taken out of the church budget to pay for any of the 
activities of the church or the pastor and his family. 

How much money does the church receive if they win the grant?? 

The church receives $50,000. Dwight and his family are reimbursed up to $35,000 out of the award to participate in 
activities focused on nourishing spiritual, physical, and emotional health. Northminster utilizes up to $15,000 to pay 
for a clergy person part-time, and for renewal activities focused on nourishing health.   

Will we be able to save three months worth of salary while Dwight is away? 

No. I will receive the same salary and benefits voted on in my terms of call. 

What if Dwight and his family decide to join the circus while they are away? 

That is a possibility.  However receiving the grant requires that I maintain my relationship with Northminster as        
installed pastor for at least one year following the completion of the renewal time.  

What specifically will the congregation be asked to do as part of renewal time? 

Continuation of the contemplative prayer group that has been meeting on Monday nights in some form would be       
expected. Engaging in prayer and completing prayer journals to share when we reunite is expected.  Praying for insights 
into what a reset of focus and energy specifically looks like is expected. Discussion and concrete planning about this 
refocusing is expected upon our return. Sharing joys and discoveries from what happened during the 90 days is          
expected. Having fun is expected. 

I am open to answering any questions about the time away. I invite you to read the narrative proposal. It is exciting to 
think about the adventure of it and it is an entertaining read. I ask your prayers for those deciding whether it is an       
appropriate time for Northminster to receive this grant and invite us to trust that God will provide what is best for the 
life and ministry of our particular part of the Body of Christ. 

Yours in Christ, 

Dwight 
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Happy Birthday to: 
Anne Hines    April 3 

Grace Adams   April 7 

Tom Stout    April 11 

Maryellen Purkey   April 12 

Mike Blumenschein  April 14 

Mary Smith    April 14 

Colin Creager   April 15 

Robinn Ridder   April 15 

Laura Creager   April 16 

Lucy Wheeler   April 16 

Joyce Carpenter   April 20 

June Hughes   April 20 

Edna Roeder    April 23 

Joe Stalder    April 24 

Lyndy McMahon   April 26 

Marta Stalder   April 26 

Helen Stalder   April 29 

Lois Shroyer    April 29 

 

 

  April 15th   Dwight and Sarah 
    McCormick  

  April 20th   Kathy and Wayne  
    Maurer  

  April 22   Donna and Kent Sherry 
     

Session Highlights 

 

The Session met in stated meeting March 20, 2018.  Rev. Dwight McCormick opened the meeting with prayer and 
offered a devotional reading.  The Pastor then presented a video and led a discussion as part of continuing          
education for session members. 

The Pastor reported that he will take vacation time May 21-27.  He will arrange for pastoral care coverage and for a 
guest preacher. 

Finance Committee report: 

The committee did not meet in March, but the Treasurer provided the financial report for February 28th 
which showed year-to-date total income of $36,732 and total expenses of $29,974, giving a balance of 
$6,758.   

Property Committee report: 

RE Jim Lamborn noted a brief list of ―jobs‖ that the committee intends to address, such as re-staining the 
chair backs in the sanctuary and fixing problem of mud splashing up on the windows in the community 
room. 

The next stated meeting of Session is April 17, 2018 at 7:00 PM. 
 
Please continue to pray for the Pastor and Session as we serve this congregation and our Lord Jesus Christ. 
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Northminster will host a free community meal on Wednesday, 
April 25 at 5:30 p.m.  These meals take place the last Wednesday 
of each month.  This is largely dependent upon church members 
supplying food and helping with cleanup.   A sign-up sheet is 
available for those interested in hosting in the future.  Food      
symbolizes togetherness, family, community, and love.  Invite  
your family and friends.   

We celebrate our risen Lord on    
Sunday, April 1 at 10:00 a.m.       
Communion will be served. 

You are cordially invited to H.O.P.E. Homeschool 
Co-Op's Spring Open House, Friday, March 20, 
2018 from 6:30-8:00 PM.  Homeschool students 
will be displaying their academic projects from our 
year of learning together. These projects include art 
projects, science fair projects, nations projects, book 
reports, world maps, videos, snacks from around the 
globe, and so much more. The evening will begin 
at 6:30 with a program in the sanctuary. Our high 
school World Literature students will be giving 
short speeches, there will be a brief video          
highlighting our music students' knowledge, and we 
will have a guest speaker--Levi Brinkerhoff, former 
homeschooled student and missionary to Ukraine. 
He will be sharing how homeschooling prepared 
him for God's calling to the mission field and     
continues to prepare him to serve globally. After the 
program, students will be available at their booths to 
answer questions about their projects. Guests are 
invited to enjoy light refreshments and our students' 
hard work.  We especially want to invite our      
generous host church, Northminster Presbyterian 
Church, to come and see how their ministry to us 
has benefited our students and families. 

The American Cancer Society’s Relay for Life will 
be held this year on June 1, 6:00 p.m. to midnight, 
at Wittenberg University.  The luminaria ceremony 
is an important part of this event.  It is a way to  
honor cancer survivors or remember a loved one 
who lost their battle.  The mission committee will 
be selling luminaries after church on May 6, 13, and 
20.  A luminaria form is attached on the back of this        
newsletter.   

ESTHER CIRCLE—We will 
meet at the church on Monday, 
April 9, at 6:00 p.m. for a salad 
supper.  The hostesses will      
provide drinks, muffins, and    
dessert.  Those attending should 
bring a salad.  Please sign the 
sheet on the bulletin board by the 
family room door if attending.   
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Presbyterian Women 

Faith, Fellowship and Fun with a Circle of 
Friends. 

All are welcome to participate. 

Moderator ………………………. Terry Rigio 
Secretary…….….……....………  June Hughes 
Treasurer…….…………...………Judy Heaton 

ESTHER CIRCLE     
Leader:  Cindy  Chesnut 
Meets 2nd Monday  
Meeting Date:  Monday, April 9 
Time:   6:00 p.m. 
Hostesses:  Ruth George and 
                    Emily Spriggs 
 
RUTH CIRCLE 
Leader:  Joyce Carpenter 
Meets 2nd Thursday 
Meeting Date:  Thursday, April 5 
Time:  11:30 a.m.  
Hostess: Joyce Carpenter 
  
 

Bazaar Workshop 
Calling all ladies who love crafts! The     

Bazaar Workshop needs you! We need your 
help to help make crafts for the Christmas 
Bazaar in November. You don’t have to be 
good at crafting, just show up and help out!  
The Bazaar Workshop meets every Tuesday 
morning at 9:30 in the basement Community 

Room. 
Questions:  Gretchen Green at 342-1755 

New helpers are welcome! 

N EXT  P.W .  

B OARD  M EETING  

M ONDAY , A PRIL  2  

10:00 AM  

2018 Per Capita Assessment 

Each year, our church is assessed by the Presbytery a 
―per capita‖ based on the number of active members 
on the church rolls.  The 2018 per capita assessment 
is $45.98 for each church member (not per         
family) who is on the active church roll.  The Session 
remits this assessed amount to the Presbytery and it is 
divided on a percentage basis to the Presbytery,    
Synod, and General Assembly.  Your support for our 
per capita assessment is important to reduce the     
impact on our general funds.  You can place your per 
capita amount in your 2018 envelope marked ―Per 
Capita‖ or place a contribution in the collection plate 
marked for per capita.  The Session thanks you in ad-
vance for your consideration in helping pay the per 
capita. 

   

 

 

 

 

Session  

Session meetings are held the third Tuesday of the month. 
The next stated meeting of Session will be April 17 at    

Moderator—Lindy McMahon 
Co-Moderator—Adam Stout 

Treasurer—Cindy Arnold 
Secretary—Emily Aldinger 

Class of 2018  
Joe Stalder 

Emily Aldinger 
Cindy Arnold 

Class of 2019 
Lyndy McMahon 

Mary Smith 
Adam Stout 

Class of 2020 
Nancy Baker 
Paula Feldner 

Donna Sebastian 

 
Class of 2018 

Carl Ahlm 
Lois Shroyer 

M. Blumenschein 
Marilyn Scheiderer 

 

 
Class of 2019 
Debbie Dodds 
Judy Heaton 
Jim Griffin 
Terry Rigio 

 

 
Class of 2020 

Gini Collins 
Diana Harrison 
Jim Lamborn 
Sharon Stout 
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Thank You to all who supported the March special offering for Kirkmont. Contributions totaled $600. 
 
In April, we will be collecting in-kind gifts for the camp and conference center. Here are items Kirkmont can 
always use. Please note that used items are fine. The last item is the most unique and certainly affordable for 
all. :-) 
 

Tools (any kind, including paint brushes or rollers) 
Kitchen stuff (used but serviceable) including, 

Pots and pans 
Knives, forks and spoons 
Dish cloths and dish towels 

Used full-size bicycles for staff transportation on campus 
Folding lawn chairs for pool and stargazing 
Used flat-screen TV's for projection of presentations 
Used van, pickup truck, golf cart or gator (need not be roadworthy – only for use of staff on property) 
―Lint for Lent‖ (bags of dryer lint for starting fireplaces and campfires) 

 
For those who may be interested, Kirkmont's wish list is below. 
  
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                  *Need for the spring 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Special Offering 
The One Great Hour of Sharing offering will be taken up on Easter Sunday. Your contributions are              
appreciated. 
 
Box Tops for Education 
Box Tops for Education are still being collected. You can place them in the large envelope on the bulletin 
board in the hallway where the restrooms are located. The box tops are taken to Oesterlen for their use in     
purchasing supplies for their programs. 
 
Mission Crossroads 
Those who are interested in reading about work being done in the mission field are welcome to take the     
Mission Crossroads magazines that have been placed in the literature rack to the left of the entrance to the 
sanctuary. 
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           April 2018 
 April  1 Easter Sunday Worship and Communion 
 April  2 Young Woman’s Mission—9:30 a.m. 
 April  2 PW Board Meeting—10:00 a.m. 
 April  3 Mission Committee—6:30 p.m. 
 April  4 Outreach Committee—10:00 a.m. 
 April  4 Music/Worship Comm.—5:30 p.m. 
 April  5 Dulcimer Club—6:00 p.m. 
 April  5 Ruth Circle—11:30 a.m. 
 April  9 Esther Circle—6:00 p.m. 
 April 10 Finance Committee—6:00 p.m. 
 April 10 Property Committee—7:00 p.m. 
 April 17 Session—7:00 p.m. 
 April 20 Homeschool Coop Open House—6:30—8:00 
p.m. 
 April 21 Church of God Breakfast 
 April 22 Newsletter Deadline 
 April 23 Quilt Guild—6:30 p.m. 
 April 25 Community Meal—5:30 p.m. 
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N ORTHMINSTER  

PRESBYTERIAN  CHURCH  

Northminster Presbyterian Church will develop disciples of Jesus Christ  
and learn how to follow the way of Jesus. 

To the thirsty I will give water as a 
gift from the spring of the water of 
life.                           Revelation 21:6 


